

**BOARD OF DIRECTORS** 

Lori Donchak Chair

Michael Hennessey Vice Chair

> Lisa A. Bartlett Director

> > Andrew Do Director

Steve Jones Director

Jim Katapodis Director

Jeffrey Lalloway Director

> Gary A. Miller Director

> > Al Murray Director

Shawn Nelson Director

Miguel Pulido Director

> Tim Shaw Director

Todd Spitzer Director

Michelle Steel Director

> Tom Tait Director

Frank Ury Director

Gregory T. Winterbottom Director

> Ryan Chamberlain Ex-Officio Member

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICE

Darrell Johnson Chief Executive Officer July 12, 2016

Honorable Charles Margines
Presiding Judge of the Superior Court
700 Civic Center Drive West
Santa Ana, CA 92701

Dear Judge Margines:

I am writing you to request an extension for the Orange County Transportation Authority's (OCTA) response to the Orange County Grand Jury's May 9, 2016 report entitled, "Light Rail: Is Orange County on the Right Track?" This extension is requested due to the timing of OCTA committee and board meetings. It is our expectation that our response to this report will be approved no later than September 12, 2016.

Thank you for your consideration of this request. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (714) 560-5570 or DSimpson@octa.net.

Sincerely,

Dave Simpson

Manager, OCTA Government Relations

cc: Orange County Grand Jury